TOWN OF SOUTHAMPTON COUNCIL ON AGING
Minutes
January 5, 2022 – Meeting on Zoom


Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitation on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the COA Board was conducted via remote participation.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Janet Cain (Chair), Josie Alderman, Sylvia Galvàn, Maureen Groden (Select Board Liaison), Jonathan Jay, Lori Loiselle, Joan Linnehan (COA Director) and Jim Palermo (Clerk)
In accordance with the Commonwealth’s procedures under the Open Meeting Law when the proceedings are conducted virtually, such as by using Zoom, attendance-taking and all votes require participants to respond individually by roll call. 
Attendance and votes on motions were responded to individually by roll call.
The meeting was called to order at 4:02 PM
Minutes: Sylvia Galvàn’s motion to approve the minutes of the December 1, 2021 meeting was seconded by Lori Loiselle, and was approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: Jim Palermo’s motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report was seconded by Josie Alderman and was approved unanimously.
Friend’s Report: The Friends’ Annual meeting will be on Tuesday, January 11, 2022.
Director’s Report: The Select Board approved the recommendation of the Personnel Policy and Procedure Board (PPPB) to score the Program Coordinator position at Grade 4. During the discussion of the matter, it was determined that the wage range to be offered by COA should be between $18.50 and $20.00, which is within Grade 4. The position is for 14 hours per week and is non-benefited. Jim Palermo’s motion to approve that wage range was seconded by Josie Alderman and approved unanimously. Also:

· A temporary Administrative Assistant has been hired, for a maximum of 12 weeks, or until such time as a Program Coordinator is hired, whichever occurs first. 
· Nurse Intern Program: Maureen Groden reported that two of the nursing students she teaches at the University of Massachusetts will be available on Tuesdays between February and May, as part of their clinical requirement for their course work. The specific tasks they will perform will be determined, but most likely will include an assessment of Southampton seniors, to determine how the COA can provide programs the seniors need and, or desire.
· Ways to improve our Code Red System were discussed, including whether the Intern Nurses would be able to work on the project.	
· American Resource Plan Act of 2021 (ARPA): According to State Senator Velis, the distribution of the $50,000 that appears to have been allocated to SCOA, is awaiting guidelines from the State. A survey will soon be distributed to residents of Southampton regarding how the money can be used to best serve their needs.
· Memory Café: COVID has had a dampening effect on the Memory Café, in terms of limiting the number of people who can attend (20), and prohibiting activities for which masks must be removed, such as eating and drinking. Yet, the response seems favorable. Joan Linnehan expressed her gratitude to Golden Memories for its guidance and support.
Lori Loiselle’s motion to adjourn the meeting was seconded by Jonathan Jay and was approved unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 PM.
Submitted by: James J. Palermo, Clerk



